
THE CHURCH GATHERS FOR DIVINE WORSHIP 
July 22, 2012 • 8:30 and 11 a.m. • EIGHTH SUNDAY OF PENTECOST

…AND I WILL SUPPORT THE CHURCH WITH MY PRAYERS,
 MY PRESENCE, MY GIFTS AND MY SERVICE.
OUR PRAYERS: (Please put prayer requests in writing or call the office.)
For our ongoing ministries
For the sick and those in need:
	 Carolyn Chryst, friend of Marcia Twomey	 Sue Plucknett
	 Sandy Lutz, sister-in-law of Barbara and Randy Gordon	       Randy Bevis	
	 Robeson family, friends of Jolie and Scott Fleming	                     Peggy Ward
	 Jean McDowell, mother of Sandy Barker	                     Gordon Weihmiller
	 Danny van Schaik, friend of Judi Farber	                                 Bill Shattuck
	 Gary Cannon, brother of Rob Cannon		    John and Polly Morris
	 Lucy Mae Nicka, grand niece of Jim Martin	                   Luke Stewart
	 Vermell Ward, sister of Wilton Ward	        Elizabeth and Win Barrow
	 Sharon Seggerson, friend of Judy McConville	                     Doris White
 	 Beth Teal, friend of Francine Cannon		        Dorothy Armstrong
	 Dwight Purcell, brother-in-law of Duncan Morrow	      Bill Carrigan
	 John Blank, uncle of Michelle Ohmke	        Charlie and Emma George
	 Baby Jackson, nephew of Michelle Ohmke              Donald Coleman
 	 Kathy Doering, daughter of Evie Gibson	                             John Rogerson
	 Dr. Theron Dikeman, father of Ted Dikeman         Victoria Mayfield-Mayo
   Joan Ordmandy, friend of Dawn Perez		                   Naomi Totten
	 Gloria Crandall, cousin of Evelyn Thomas	                          Margaret Lowry
	 Earline Hall, mother of Susan Clarke		              Faye Liming
For bereaved members and their families:
	 Jeff Jones and family on the death of his father, Rick Jones.
	 Eliot and Carter Foulds and family on the death of their mother, 
		  Lorraine Foulds
	 Jacquie Segal and family on the death of her aunt, TG Maddox
	 Family and friends of Russell Reber

	 OUR SERVICES:    	
	 Acolytes:		 8:30 a.m.	 Kyla Carney
				    11 a.m.		  Colin Rothermel		
	 Greeters:				    Staff Parish Relations Committee
	 Fellowship Hours:		  Trustees Committee

THE GRID
(Director: TJ Knowland, tjknowland@annandale-umc.org)

(Rev. Cynthia Johnson-Oliver, cjohnsonoliver@annandale-umc.org)  

ADULT SUNDAY SCHOOL – 9:45 a.m. 

Bible Fellowship is studying “Jesus and the Zodiac” in Room 111.              
C3K New Members Class meets in Room 212C.
Exploring Faith in Life is studying Samuel Wells in Room 303.
In His Steps begins a study of Troublesome Bible Passages in Room 302. 
Issues in Modern Christianity is studying biblical archaeology in Room 307.
Kaleidoscope resumes in September.
Williams Bible Class is studying Prayers of the Bible in Room 118.                                              
Women in Search of Truth resumes in September.
Women of the Day begins a study of The Hole in Our Gospel in the Parlor.

For more information, visit www.academyofdiscipleship.com.

Presiding Bishop: Charlene Kammerer, Richmond Area Virginia Conference
District Superintendent: Rev. Kenneth Jackson

Senior Pastor: Rev. Dr. Clarence R. Brown
Associate Pastor: Rev. Eduardo Carrillo

Associate Pastor Adult Discipleship: Rev. Cynthia Johnson-Oliver, J.D.
			               Korean Pastor: Dr. Paul Shin

Hearing devices are available upon request from the ushers.

Children’s Ministries d
(Director: Becki Stewart, bstewart@annandale-umc.org) 

9:45 a.m.    Grow Together In God Families with children 4 yrs -4th grade          Room 311

This Sunday: Caring for Others 
Our speaker is Helen Yi, who along with her daughter Taylor a middle 
school student co-founded the organization Touching Heart. The mission of 
Touching Heart is to enlighten, excite, and educate children about experiencing the 
amazing joy of giving to disadvantaged children.

Worship Materials are available outside the sanctuary doors closest to the 
coffee cafe. Be sure to pick up a folder that’s right for your child’s age and 
then have them return the folder to the basket.

The Recycle Shop for God’s Green Earth raised over $600 for the orphanage 
in Cambine, Mozambique. Final amount coming soon!

Youth Sunday School Classes, 9:45 a.m.
All Youth will meet in the Youth Room for Sunday School.

 
Mark your calendars for YouthWeek 2012, Aug. 5-11!!! 

Here is another clue to an event…
Do you like to swim? 

We hope you do! 
What is it?

Accountant:  Wanda Carr
Assistant to DCEC:  Stephanie Haley
Business Administrator: Garry Bell
Cemetery Manager:  Mike Moser
Communications Manager:  Barbara Gordon
Dir. of Christian Ed. for Children: 
	 Becki Stewart 
Dir. of Music Ministries: Patrick Vaughn

Dir. of Weekday Children’s Programs: 	
	 Maribeth Day
Dir. of Youth Ministries: TJ Knowland
Facilities Maintenance Manager: Taye Nadi
Media Specialist: Leigh Bradley Trefry
Membership Secretary: Dottie Rogerson 
Office Manager: Joyce Kitzmiller                	
Pianist: Justin B. Dean

 	 WELCOME AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 
	 REGISTRATION OF ATTENDANCE 
	 WELCOME OF VISITORS
+GREETING OUR NEIGHBORS IN PEACE

 	 CHIMING OF THE HOUR 

	 VOLUNTARY                                                                                     Justin Dean

+PROCESSIONAL HYMN        “I Will Call Upon the Lord”         *FWS Hymnal
										          No. 2002

+CALL TO WORSHIP	                                                 Rev. Johnson-Oliver
	 Leader: 		  We will sing about the wonders of your love forever, O God!
	 People: 		  We will tell everyone we meet about your faithfulness to all 
			   generations!
	 Leader: 		  We will declare that your love stands firm, that your faithfulness 
			   is as enduring as the heavens above!
	 People: 		  We cry out from the shore
	 Leader: 		  My Father, my God, the rock of my salvation.
	 People: 		  Blessed are those who know you as their God, for they walk 	
			   in the light of your presence!

	 OPENING PRAYER                                                          
Almighty Father, we know that many times you have looked at us and 
we have come up short of our true purpose.  Many times you have seen 
how desperate and upset we can be.  Gaze with compassion and put in 
us a spirit of faithfulness.  Send your Holy Spirit with words that will 
give us assurance of your steadfast love.  Like sheep without a shepherd 
we await by the shore.  Amen.	

+AFFIRMATION OF FAITH         “The Apostles’ Creed”	 Hymnal No. 881
+GLORIA PATRI                                                                            Hymnal No. 70
	
	 MOMENTS WITH THE CHILDREN                                          Becki Stewart
   (Sunday Chapel is in recess until September)

	 ANTHEM                              “Praise His Holy Name”                          Hampton
                                           Adult Choir - Jim Martin, bass                                                                   
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  IMMANUEL UNITED METHODIST CHURCH
Open Hearts, Open Minds, Open Doors

Immanuel United Methodist Church
 The Lord's Day July 08, 2012

The Sixth Sunday after Pentecost
 THE LIGHTING OF THE CANDLES                     Acolytes

WELCOME AND ANNOUNCEMENTS                          Lector
Five Minutes of Announcements

 CHIMING THE HOUR

 THE PRELUDE
In silence and reverence let us prepare our hearts for worship. Let us use the period of the prelude

   for prayer and silent meditation knowing that we have come to meet the living God.  Let the beauty of the
  music guide your meditations and please respect the prayer time of others.

*CALL TO WORSHIP
Lector: Let all who honor the name of the Lord come to God in worship.
People: All we have sinned and gone our own way.
Lector: The doors of God’s house are open, and forgiveness beckons. 
People: Lord, you are our Rock and our Redeemer.
Lector: Then come to follow our Lord, and build your life on the Rock.

*HYMN                              “The Summons”                                               **2130
WELCOME AND REGISTRATION OF ATTENDANCE

Prayer Concerns of the Congregation

NEW TESTAMENT READING  2 Corinthians 12:2-10  (pg. 142 NT)       Lector

 PRAYERS OF THE DAY
Pastoral Prayer

     The Lord's Prayer - Our Father, who art in heaven, hallowed be Thy
 Name. Thy kingdom come, Thy will be done on earth as it is in heaven.  Give us
 this day our daily bread. And forgive us our trespasses, as we forgive those who
 trespass against us. And lead us not into temptation, but deliver us from evil. 
 For thine is the kingdom, and the power, and the glory, forever. Amen.

ANTHEM

 CHILDREN'S TIME

Love God, Love Neighbor, Serve the World!



…AND I WILL SUPPORT THE CHURCH WITH MY PRAYERS, MY 
PRESENCE, MY GIFTS AND MY SERVICE.
OUR PRESENCE:   July 15	 Sunday Worship: 515 	 Sunday School: 63
			   Offerings Last Sunday:  $ 17,637.15
Flowers on the Altar are offered to the Glory of God and in honor of Heidi 
Christine Otto on her first birthday by Brad and Sonny Otto.

Flowers on the Altar are offered to the Glory of God and in honor of his 
wonderful wife, Betty on her birthday July 21, by John Reeves.

Rosebud on the Altar celebrates the birth of Connor Ryan LaPlante, son of 
Paul and Cat LaPlante, born May 25.

Today at AUMC! 
The Annandale Book Lovers will meet at 7 p.m. in the parlor. We will discuss 

biographies of Charles Lindbergh, including a recent one by A. Scott Berg. 
We have not selected a book for August. 

LAST SUNDAY TO REGISTER FOR KIM:
KIDS IN MISSION - GIVE US OUR DAILY BREAD

July 23-26, 6:30-8:30 p.m. For children who have completed grades 2-6.  
Registration fee $15 for first child, $10 for additional child or $35 maximum per 
family. Fees cover transportation, snacks, and service project costs. To obtain a 
registration form visit www.annandale-umc.org, contact the church office at 703-
256-8330 or email jkitzmiller@annandale-umc.org, or pick one up in the atrium and 
the Parent Resource Area.

A NOTE FROM YOUR COMMUNION STEWARDS Please return any at- 
home communion boxes to the church office as soon as possible. Thank you.

An AUMC and Stop Hunger Now activity seeks donations and participants!  
A Meal Packaging Event is scheduled for Sept. 15 and cash donations are needed 
NOW to support this Lenten Mission Project.  $4,000 is needed to provide 16,000 
meals for the hungry.  Bring or mail donations to the church office by Aug. 10.

Volunteers are sought to provide office assistance for our Immanuel campus. If you 
can provide assistance weekdays from 1:30 – 4:30 p.m., please contact Garry Bell, 
gbell@annandale-umc.org or 703-256-8330.

Transportation Ministry Opportunity: Drivers with a CDL (commercial drivers 
license) are needed to drive the AUMC bus. If you are interested in obtaining a CDL 
or have a CDL and are available to drive periodically, please contact Garry Bell, 
gbell@annandale-umc.org or 703-256-8330.

Sandwich Making Helpers Needed - Volunteers are needed Thursdays from 3:30 
to 5 p.m. to make sandwiches for the food distribution program at the Immanuel 
campus, 7901 Heritage Drive.  The goal is to make 512 sandwiches each week through 
Aug. 30.  Many families in our Annandale neighborhood depend on the schools’ food 
service for free or reduced cost lunches and/or breakfasts during the school year.  
During the summer, the sandwiches we make will help feed  the children.  You do not 
need to sign up to volunteer, just come to the Immanuel Fellowship Hall.

Visit AUMC Facebook Page For Activity Updates - Annandale United 
Methodist Church has a new facebook page!  It can be reached from the AUMC 
home page www.annandale-umc.org or by clicking here.  All feedback is welcome!

    

u

Wednesday Night Together will resume in September.

I Kings Men’s Bible Study Retreat at Richmond Hill, Sept. 
28 – 30. The I King’s Men’s Bible Study small group is planning 
a retreat at the Richmond Hill Retreat Center in Richmond, VA 
for the weekend of Sept. 28 – 30. There is still room for a few 
more men to join us for this time away from the hustle and bustle 
of Northern Virginia. John Dodge, who leads our Earth and Spirit 
group at Annandale UMC, will lead a “Creation Care” program 

which is based on six video sessions and includes a workbook to guide the discussion 
of each video. The schedule also includes attending the regular morning, noon, and 
evening prayer services in the Richmond Hill chapel and some free time as well.   
You are cordially invited to join us. The retreat starts Friday evening, Sept. 28, 
with dinner and concludes after lunch on Sunday, Sept. 30. The cost is $110. Please 
contact Bob Herbst (703-941-5930) or Bill Iwig (301-365-7532) if you are interested 
in attending.

VIM Trip to West Virginia Oct. 21-27 - AUMC  is sponsoring 
a 21-member  mission trip to  Brenton, West Virginia (Wyoming 
County)  with the Appalachian Service Project (ASP). Brenton is only 
340 miles from Annandale. AUMC has sent summer youth teams to 

ASP for over 10 years and we will now be participating in an adult mission trip 
for the first time. We will be doing relational ministry and home repairs—typical  
ASP projects include roofing, drywall and insulation, wheelchair ramps, plumbing, 
electrical, building process, foundation repair, painting, stairs and floor repairs.  
   Cost for the trip: $525 to include transportation, lodging, meals and all construction 
materials. Volunteers who cannot go for the full 7 days ( 5 work days and 2 travel 
days) are welcome. Interested persons should contact John Clarke by phone, text 
or email  703-606-6464 (Cell or text),  703 642-3836 (home) or  clarkejh1@gmail.
com). Commitments needed by July 24 with a nonrefundable deposit of $250.
	
Volunteers Needed for Food Distribution - Volunteers are needed to assist 
with the food distribution program at the Immanuel campus Thursday evenings from 
5 to 7 p.m. Immanuel is designated by the County as a food distribution site and 
receives perishables from Food for Others about 5 p.m. which must be received, 
set out and organized for distribution.  Following the distribution, volunteers assist 
with cleaning up the Immanuel Fellowship Hall.  For more information about the 
food distribution or sandwich making programs, call Betsy Clevenger 703-425-6424.

News You Can Use - Stay Informed!  News about AUMC is as 
close as your “in box” or a click of  your mouse!  Have you visited 
the AUMC Facebook page?  Go to the web site www.annandale-umc.
org and click on the “f” in the bottom right hand corner.  Would 
you like to be notified of funerals at AUMC?   Send an email  to 

drogerson@annandale-umc.org and ask to be notified when funeral services are 
scheduled here.  Did you know you can receive the Witness newsletter via email? 
(save paper and postage) Ask to be included on the email distribution by sending an 
email to drogerson@annandale-umc.org.

Internet Coffee Café Open for Business -The wifi is free and 
the coffee, tea and other beverages are available for a small fee at 
Annandale United Methodist Church’s Internet Coffee Café, also 
known as “The Blessed Cup”.  The café is located in the hallway 

between the Sanctuary and Hughes Hall, just off of the atrium inside the front 
door. The Café is open when the church building is open during the day and in the 
evenings and is furnished with comfortable chairs, a sofa and tables.  (Drinks cannot 
be brought into the sanctuary, however). 

2012 Graduating Senior Information
	 PROCLAMATION AND RESPONSE
	 PRAYER FOR ILLUMINATION           8:30 a.m. L. Hobson 11 a.m. J. West

Lord, open our hearts and minds by the power of your Holy Spirit, 
that, as the Scriptures are read and your Word proclaimed, we may 
hear with joy what you say to us today. Amen.

	 OLD TESTAMENT READING                                              Psalm 89:20-37                                    
 
+HYMN                         “Praise the Name of Jesus”                      *FWS No. 2066
	   
	 PRAYERS OF JOY AND CONCERN                          Rev. Johnson-Oliver

	 THE LORD’S PRAYER		
	

	 OFFERING OF THE PEOPLE
	
	 OFFERTORY                                                                                    Justin Dean

+DOXOLOGY 		                                                     Hymnal No.  94
   Praise God, from whom all blessings flow;

		  Praise God, all creatures here below: Alleluia! Alleluia!
		  Praise God, the source of all our gifts!
		  Praise Jesus Christ, whose power uplifts!
		  Praise the Spirit, Holy Spirit! Alleluia! Alleluia! Alleluia!

+PRAYER OF DEDICATION 

	 GOSPEL READING                                                         Mark 6:30-34, 53-56
				  Minister: 	 The Word of God for the People of God.
				  People: 	 Thanks be to God.	

	 SERMON                 “A Shore, a Crowd, and Compassion”             Rev. Carrillo
	
	 INVITATION TO DISCIPLESHIP	
	

SENDING FORTH

+RECESSIONAL HYMN         “We Are the Body of Christ”        *FWS  No. 2227

+CHORAL RESPONSE               “On Eagle’s Wings”           Hymnal No. 143
		              And God will raise you up on eagle’s wings, 
		             bear you on the breath of dawn, 
		             make you to shine like the sun, 
		             and hold you in the palm of God’s hand.

                    Words©1979 Assigned to United Methodist Publishing House. 
                    Reprinted by permission from United Methodist Hymnal.

+POSTLUDE                                                                                      Justin Dean

+Please stand as you are able.
	
	 * FWS - Faith We Sing


